
PUBLIC NOTICE 
THE CITY OF SOUTHAMPTON (PORTSWOOD ACTIVE TRAVEL ZONE) 

(TRAFFIC CALMING WORKS) NOTICE 2024 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT SOUTHAMPTON CITY COUNCIL in 
accordance with Section 90G of the Highways Act 1980 and The Highways 
(Traffic Calming) Regulations 1999 has approved the implementation of the 
following traffic calming works : 

1. A build-out on Highfield Lane, south-west side, immediately south-east of 
Glebe Court (eastern junction) – opposite the existing build-out on the 
north-east side of Highfield Lane to create a narrowed pinch point (in place 
of part of the existing permit holders/limited waiting parking bay).   

2. An island on Brookvale Road, approximately 11m north-east of Highfield 
Close to facilitate the introduction of a priority/give-way arrangement.  

3. An island on Brookvale Road, approximately 16m north-east of Uplands 
Way to facilitate the introduction of a priority/give-way arrangement.  

4. An island on Brookvale Road, approximately 32m north-east of De 
Grouchy Lane to facilitate the introduction of a priority/give-way 
arrangement.  

5. A build-out and island on Brookvale Road, approximately 43m north-west 
of Winn Road to facilitate the introduction of a priority/give-way 
arrangement. 

6. A build-out and island on Belmont Road, approximately 14m north of 
Osborne Road South to facilitate the introduction of a priority/give-way 
arrangement. 

The works will be undertaken in due course and are intended to be completed 
by 27th January 2025.  

Copies of the relevant map can be viewed on the Councils website: 
transport.southampton.gov.uk/TRO or may be inspected Monday - Friday, 
10am - 3pm at Gateway in the Civic Centre, Southampton SO14 7LY.  

Dated: 13th December 2024 

Richard Ivory, Solicitor  
Director of Legal and Governance and Monitoring Officer 
Southampton, Fareham and Havant Legal Partnership  
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